
A very warm welcome to anyone
visiting our parish. It is good to have
you with us. If you have any questions
or would like to know more about our
community at Our Lady of Dolours
please visit our parish website at 
www.bbcatholic.org.au/chatswood

Would you like to receive our Parish
Bulletin by email? Please contact
chatswoodoffice@bbcatholic.org.au

In this week's bulletin we look forward
to the start of our Lenten journey with
Ash Wednesday next week. 

Keep an eye out for some fantastic
events the youth team have organised
to support the World Youth Day
pilgrims - don't miss a chance to
potentially see our youth chaplain
tearing up the dance floor at the Salsa
and Dance night!

For any inclusions to next week's
bulletin, please e-mail your content to
Olivia at Olivia.Lee@bbcatholic.org.au
by close of business on Wednesday. 

(02) 9410 9000    |   Emergency: 0473 046 906   |   PO Box 1446 Chatswood, NSW 2057    

Parish Office: 94 Archer St, Chatswood NSW 2067

 
 

Welcome!
 
 
 

P A R I S H  O F  C H A T S W O O D
19 Feb - 25 Feb  2023  

7th Week Ordinary Time (Year A)

Love your enemies.
This week's Gospel - Matthew 5:38-48



F R O M  F R  D A V I D
Dear friends

This week we begin our annual Season of Lent. This is such an important time
of the year through which we are invited to reflect on the central mystery of
our Christian life – the dying and rising of Christ Jesus. This mystery becomes
alive in us as we die to our own self-serving and rise with new openness to one
another. Through the journey of Lent, we are led into the greatest proclamation  

Bishop Anthony’s letter introducing the Season of Lent
Our parish publication covering how we can enter Lent
Our diocesan resource of reflection on the Gospels of each Sunday of Lent
Our Project Compassion Appeal boxes and envelopes by which we become mindful of the
needs of others

of our Christian life: Christ is Risen! He lives! There are so many ways by whichwe can undertake our
annual journey of renewal. The Church gives us three traditional means: prayer, fasting, almsgiving.
In each of these actions we come up against our self-sufficiency, our self-satisfaction, our self-
protection. This weekend, we have available many different resources:

We begin our Lenten Season this Wednesday 22 February – Ash Wednesday. We will have
Masses in our church on this day at 7.00am, 9.00am, 12.30pm and 7.00pm. May this Lent be a new
opportunity for us all.

Over these last few weeks, we have celebrated a several of our parish ministries. On Word of God
Sunday, we acknowledged the very important ministry of our Readers at Mass, proclaiming God’s
Word. We have invited all of us to consider the invitation to our Alpha series through the weeks
leading to Easter. Last Sunday, we highlighted our great youth ministry. This weekend, we turn our
attention to our tremendous catechists who take our Faith to the Catholic children in our public
schools. We will commission our catechists as they commence for a new school year. We have
some 750 Catholic children in our public schools. The need to assist them to grow in their faith is
urgent. Might you consider helping our great band of volunteers?

In our pews we have again this weekend our Interest Cards. Amongst the many options available
for participation in our parish community, might one of them appeal to you? Do complete a card
and leave it one of the white boxes underneath one of our Being Church in the City banners. And be
sure to remember one of the several activities over the next few weeks, supporting our World
Youth Day parish cohort! 

Fr David

RECENTLY DECEASED: 
Ian Meredith; Luigi Calebrese; Valerie O'Connor; Anne Wunderlich.

ANNIVERSARY:
Margaret Cover.
 

SICK: 
Anthony Mustaca; Victoria Tano; Fe Mendoza.

I N  O U R  P R A Y E R S  W E  R E M E M B E R :



 
 

 

We pray that parishes,
placing communion at

the center, may
increasingly become
communities of faith,

fraternity and welcome
towards those most in

need.
 
 
 

         

The Pope's Prayer Intention 
for February 

 
 

This week's flowers in the church are donated by Elizabeth Clare Wright .

We acknowledge the traditional owners of the
land on which we gather, the Cammeraygal
people, and pay respect to their Elders, past,
present and emerging. 

We extend that respect to all Aboriginal and
Torres Strait Islander people as we continue the
journey of Reconciliation

Above: Madonna and Child by Richard Campbell

Requests for Mass Intentions: 
It is a privilege to our priests to be able to offer Mass for a special intention, especially at the
time someone has died or on the occasion of their anniversary. We welcome such requests. It is
important to note, however, that a priest can only receive one intention per Mass. Therefore, it
may not be possible to have a Mass offered on a specific day and at a particular time, given that
the priest may already have allocated an intention for the Mass. Do be assured that if a Mass
cannot be offered on a specific occasion it will be offered by a priest at the first available
opportunity. Notwithstanding, if you would like a Mass for a specific purpose at a particular
time, please contact a priest directly to seek to arrange this. All emails are on the back page of
this bulletin.

On the cover of this week's bulletin are photos of  the family Blessed Rani Maria - a nun of the  Franciscan Clarist
Congregation who was martyred for her faith in India. The top photo shows Blessed Rani's family blessing and
forgiving her murderer, Samandar Singh. The below photo pictures him with her family after Mass. 
Not only did Blessed Rani Maria's family forgive her killer, but they helped him with his legal proceedings to
allow him to be released early from his sentence. Samandar has since turned his life around and even walked
6kms from his home to Indore to attend the celebrations for Sr Rani's beatification.



We continue where we left off last week. Jesus is offering us a new ethic, a new way of life that
goes beyond the bare minimums listed in the Ten Commandments. ‘You have learnt how it was
said … but I say to you.’ We all know the saying ‘An eye for an eye’. In fact, many people appeal to
this maxim to justify their actions. We have translated it into modern English: ‘Don’t get mad. Get
even’. Talk about getting the wrong end of the stick! Yes, it is to be found in the ancient Jewish law
in Exodus, and even earlier in the law code of Hammurabi, the eighteenth-century BC Babylonian
king, but when Jesus quotes these words, it is to reject them, not endorse them. An eye for an eye
is not the way that leads to life. As Mahatma Gandhi is reported to have said, ‘An eye for an eye
ends up making the whole world blind’. In the case of the old ‘eye for an eye’, it was a matter of
being proportionate: of moving from a life for an eye to an eye for an eye. Jesus takes us beyond
proportionate response into the world of non-retaliation. God demands perfection from us. It is not
the perfection of being even more legalistic than the scribes and Pharisees, but a perfection that
comes from allowing God to enter our lives, to heal every one of our ills, to have our sins removed
from east to west. 

To me this has always been one of the key characteristics of Christianity. Turning the other cheek
and going the extra mile are at the heart of what it is to live a Christian life. It is so easy to strike
back. We see it in children from infancy. You push me and I will push you, you tease me and I will
tease you, you punch me and I will punch you. It is little wonder then that in our grown-up world
we find: if you attack me, I will attack you; and if you bomb me, I will bomb you. People who
otherwise call themselves Christians engage in this behaviour. Have they heard Jesus’ words, ‘Love
your enemies’? Do they not realise that every person deserves respect because each of us is God’s
temple, and each of us has God’s Spirit dwelling within us? 

Augustine of Hippo preached on this text of Matthew (Sermo 386). He said: ‘When God admonishes
us to love one another, is this all he teaches: that you should love the one who loves you? This
mutual love does not satisfy God, for he wants us to attain to loving our enemies’. 

God is the enemy of sin and yet God loves the sinful person, so much so that Jesus gave his life for
sinners. For at the heart of God is a love that is forgiving and merciful. In the Lord’s Prayer, the
prayer that Jesus himself taught us to pray, we acknowledge that we need God’s forgiveness, yet
we ask that God forgive us only to the extent that we are prepared to forgive others. We cannot
expect the mercy of God to be shown to us unless we are truly transformed by it and allow it to
flow through us to others. Our world will not believe in a God who forgives unless they see God’s
forgiveness at work through the way we forgive. 

We can be thankful today that our God does forgive. We can be thankful that God does not punish
us as we deserve, that God does not take eye for eye or tooth for tooth. We can be thankful that
God does not consider us an enemy because of our sins and failings. We can be thankful that God
has forgiven us in Christ. We can be thankful that we belong to Christ. 
Geoffrey D. Dunn
 
Text: Homily Help - Geoffrey Dunn - Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time - Year A

G O S P E L  R E F L E C T I O N



Monday 
20 February: 

 

Mass 12:30pm. 
Funeral of Valerie Rita O'Connor 10:00am.
Chaplet of Divine Mercy 11:30am.
Rosary (Cenacle, MMP) 11:45am. 
Funeral of Anne Wunderlich 2:00pm.

Tuesday 
21 February: 

St Peter Damian
Mass 9:00am &12:30pm.
Morning Prayer: 8:45am.
Rosary 9:30am.
Funeral of Frank Kutra:10:30am

Wednesday 
22 February:

Ash Wednesday
Mass 7:00am, 9:00am, 12:30pm, 7:00pm. 
Morning Prayer 8:45am.
Mercy College Liturgy 10:00am
Sacrament of Anointing after Mass 3rd Wed. of the month.
Rosary 9:30am

Thursday
23 February:

St Polycarp
Mass 9:00am & 12:30pm.
Morning Prayer 8:45am.
Rosary 9:30am
Adoration and Exposition: After 9:00am Mass
Holy Hour with Reconciliation available 7:00pm

Friday
 24 February:

Mass 9:00am & 12:30pm. 
Morning Prayer 8:45am.
Rosary 9:30am

Saturday
25 February:

Mass 9:00am
Morning Prayer 8:45am.
Exposition, Reconciliation, Rosary 9:30am.
Novena Our Lady of Perpetual Help 10:00am
Benediction 10:30am
St Pius X Catholic College Mass 5:30pm 

Sunday Mass
First Sunday

of Lent
 

26 February:

5:30pm Vigil (Saturday Night).

7:30am followed by morning tea on the 1st
Sunday of the month.

9:00am Family Mass - Children's Liturgy of the Word on 1st, 
2nd, and 4th Sundays except on long weekends.

10:30am

12:00 Spanish Mass

5:30pm Youth Mass.

7:00pm Indonesian Mass

T H I S  W E E K  I N  O U R  P A R I S H

 



Monday 20 February
6:00pm: Alpha (Magnificat, St Peter, St Paul).

Tuesday 21 February: 
10:00am: Bible Discussion Group (St Paul).
2:00pm: Mercy College Rehearsal (Church).
1:00pm: Cleaning of Meeting Rooms (Magnificat, St Peter, St Paul). 
7:00pm: Indonesian Legion of Mary (St Paul).
7:00pm: Parish Pastoral Council (St Peter).

Wednesday 22 February:
11:00am: Parish staff meeting (Magnificat).
1:00pm: Reconciliation Facilitator Training (Atrium).
6:30pm: Exploring the Faith Course (St Peter).
7:00pm: Men Alive Group (Magnificat).

Thursday 23 February:
6:00pm: Legion of Mary (Magnificat).

Friday 24 February:
6:30pm: Indonesian Community Gathering (Magnificat, St Peter).

Saturday 25 February:
6:30pm: Capstone Youth (Magnificat).
6:30pm: Korean Bible Reading and Discussion (St Paul).

Cultural Community Mass:

Filipino:           12:00pm, 1st Sunday of the month.
Spanish:          12:00pm, 3rd Sunday of the month.
Indonesian:    7:00pm, 3rd Sunday of the month.

T H I S  W E E K  I N  O U R  P A R I S H

 

WEDNESDAY 

Mass Times
7:00 am     
9:00 am 

12:30 pm     
7:00 pm



This week we meet the Aylwards - Chloe, Matt, Lincoln
(3.5years), Isla (2years) who are soon expecting baby
number 4!  This means Chloe hasn't had a pina colada
in a while - her favourite drink, and it also means we'll
be saying goodbye to her for a little while from the
parish ofice. If you see them at Mass, feel free to go up
and say hello!

• Ministry/Involvement with OLOD 
Administration Assistant Chatswood Parish, Matt and I
both participate in Exploring the Faith Wednesday
evenings, and mass on Sundays.

• What inspires you to do what you do for the
church? 
There is a wonderful, vibrant community at OLOD, it's
easy to be inspired! I count myself very lucky that I
get to do something I love, surrounded by loving
people.

• What has been your biggest challenge? 
The stillbirth of our first-born, Faith Aylward.

• What does Our Lady of Sorrows symbolise for you? 
A mother's love for her children is truly endless. The
heartache that Our Lady suffered (particularly around
losing her own child), is a pain I can connect with and
relate to in my own life.

A B O U T  U S :  T H E  A Y L W A R D  F A M I L Y

S T A T I O N S  O F  T H E  C R O S S  D U R I N G  L E N T
As we are rapidly approaching Lent it is time to create a roster
of those who might be available to lead the Stations on the
Fridays of Lent.

This year the Stations will be prayed on every Friday from 24
February until Friday 31March at 11:45 am. Fr Marek will lead
these.
They will also be held at 7:30pm on Fridays 24 February and
then on March, 10, 17, 24 & 31. 
As in previous years, either individual parishioners or parish
associations are welcome to lead our Friday evening Stations.

There are copies of the various versions of the Stations of the
Cross, available from Deacon Kevin, for use
If you, or your group, would like to be involved in any
particular Friday evening session during lent please email
Deacon Kevin on kevin.hale@bbcatholic.org.au so that we can
create a roster.

Please note that on the evening of Friday evening 3 March
Stations will be replaced with the Divine Retreat Centre Healing
Mass and Prayer

mailto:kevin.hale@bbcatholic.org.au


C A T E C H I S T  C O O R D I N A T O R  W A N T E D

The Chatswood & Lindfield/Killara Parishes are seeking to recruit a part-time Catechist
Coordinator, working across both Parishes, working approximately 25 hours per week.  This role
plays an important part in the Parish team, coordinating the Ministry of Special Religious
Education (SRE) at a local parish level.

The ideal candidate will have relevant experience in SRE, of working with volunteers in a Catholic
environment, comfort working autonomously and an understanding of the need for accountability
and ownership in a role, excellent administration and time management skills and proficiency
with Microsoft Office Suite.  An understanding of the Department of Education requirements in
relation to Special Religious Education would be an advantage. You’ll also have a good
understanding of, and commitment to, Catholic values and teachings.  

The role does allow for flexibility with the working schedule; however, you will need to have
availability outside of normal working hours from to time.

If this role interests you, please email a brief cover letter and CV to recruitment@bbcatholic.org.au
Applications close Friday, 24 February 2023.

C H O I R  C O R N E R

ASH
WEDNESDAY

This is an open call to join the Parish Choir for the 7pm Ash
Wednesday Mass! We would love to bring together as many talented
individuals as we can, so please come along and join us in the choir
loft!  

10:30AM
CHOIR

Choir practice runs every Tuesday evening 6:30pm - 8:00pm in the
choir loft in the church. You don't have to be a good singer, it's more
about letting the beauty of the music enhance our prayer and
worship. All are welcome!

CHILDREN'S
CHOIR

We are looking at growing our Children’s Choir so if your child loves
to sing, please bring them along! The Children’s Choir sings at the
9am Sunday Mass on the third Sunday of each month. Rehearsals are
held after the 9am Mass the second Sunday of each month so there
is time to prepare.

If you have any questions, please contact me at
chatswoodmusic@bbcatholic.org.au

Patrick Harrison, Director of Music

mailto:chatswoodmusic@bbcatholic.org.au


The next Seniors' Morning Tea will be on March 2nd at 10:00am.

Whilst everyone these days is stuck on their phone, our Seniors' Morning Tea group is keeping fit and
earning their tea! Caption the photo on the top left with something that best captures the spirit of our
parishioners pictured and send your captions to Olivia.Lee@bbcatholic.org.au . 

 
The best caption will be selected by members of our Seniors' Morning Tea group and will be judged
according to humour and originality.

 
The winner will receive a Saints Like Us: Gratitude reflection card pack from Vunilagi Prayer and
Reflection Cards. This set of 21 cards features a saints and holy women and men, together with their
words of wisdom and a reflection question for  you to think deeply on as you go about your normal
life. The set also comes with a little card stand and is perfect for your desk or mantle - anywhere that
will draw you to remember your faith.

 

Competition closes February 28th!

F E B R U A R Y  C A P T I O N  C O M P E T I T I O N

 Why do you notice the splinter in your brother’s eye, 
but do not perceive the wooden beam in your own eye?      

Matthew 7:3
 



Y O U T H

Hey everyone! Have a look below at our upcoming youth ministry
events. We're back for 2023 and our team is so excited to journey
alongside the young people of our Parish!

Cailin Geraghty, Youth Leader



GENERAL NEWS

 
TICKETS $35 
INCL. FOOD

7:00PM 
HARRINGTON HALL

94 ARCHER ST CHATSWOOD
 

E-MAIL: 
FOUNDATIONYOUTHMINISTRY.OLD

@GMAIL.COM
 

 

PIZZA LUNCHEON 
WYD FUNDRAISER

 
OVER 18s EVENT

FOOD AND DRINKS
INCLUDED

 
Tickets $85

 DANCING . LIVE PERFORMANCES . FOOD

Our young adults are preparing to join hundreds and thousands of other young people in celebrating
their faith at World Youth Day in Lisbon this year! Sean Dixon, Cailin Geraghty, Clive Sam, Monty
Calimbahin, Savio Coutinho, Ashleigh Wan, Thomas Hurrell will join other young Aussies in Lisbon
together with Pope Francis to celebrate the joy and unique gifts that young people bring to our
Church. If you would like to support our pilgrims, there is a tap and go donation point at the back of the
church where you can also read more about them.
 
Please continue to keep all the pilgrims in your prayers.

W O R L D  Y O U T H  D A Y  F U N D R A I S E R

WORLD YOUTH DAY

Scan here to 
buy tickets!

18-19
MAR

BAKE SALE
 

Foundation Youth
members will be

selling baked goods
to fundraise for

WYD.
 

More details coming
soon!

15
APR



C H I L D R E N ' S  M I N I S T R Y

Our next Kids’ Baptism Program will begin on Sunday 26 February
2023. 
 
If you would like to know more about this program, or would like
your child to join, download the information and enrolment forms
from our parish website:
https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/chatswood
Click on Sacraments > Baptism > Kids’ Baptism. 

Enrolments for preparation and reception of First Reconciliation
are now open,
 
Children are eligible to enrol for Reconciliation if they are 8 years
of age or older and have been Baptised and Confirmed.
 
To enrol your child fo the parish website:
 https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/chatswood .From the home page
click on Sacraments > Children’s Sacraments > Reconciliation.
 
All the dates and information about the 2023 Reconciliation
program are detailed here along with the link to enrol in the
program. 
Enrolments close on Friday 10 February 2023.

 Join the Children’s Liturgy of the Word .
 Sing in the Children’s Choir on the 3rd Sunday of each month.
Children from Year 3 and up can join the Prayer Reading
Roster.

Our 9am Family Mass is a family and child-friendly liturgy oriented
to families with young children. This Mass is central to our mission
of empowering parents in their role of bringing their children into
relationship with God through their connection to the parish
community.
There are many ways you and your child can get involved in this
Mass such as:

 
But the best way to begin is to come along, see how everything
unfolds and 
encourage your children to get involved.See you there!
 

https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/chatswood
https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/chatswood




Aid to the Church in N
eed

Alpha is an introduction to Christian faith which
assumes nothing. 
If you’ve never read the Bible, never prayed,
never been to church before, then Alpha is for
you. But it’s also for you if you’ve been coming to
church for a long time –  maybe your whole life –
but you’ve still got big questions.

In each Alpha session we have a meal together,
watch a video and have a conversation about
what we’ve watched.  We ask our questions and
together work out the answers.

We’ll be offering Alpha once a week on Mondays
commencing on Monday, 13 February 2023
commencing at 7:00pm (for dinner). 

We’d love you to come!  Please bring a friend
who would also like to know Jesus!
Let’s explore life, faith and meaning together in
2023!

For more details – and to register – go to:
https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/chatswood/mini
stries/alpha
Or scan the QR code below.

Registration is essential.

For queries contact: Gillian 0412 373 324; 
Email: gillian-hawkins@bigpond.com

C O M M U N I T Y  N E W S

ALPHA
13 FEB 2023
Every Monday 7:00PM

KIRK STREET 
MEETING ROOMS

A message from Aid to the Church in Need Australia: ACN is the Pontifical Foundation
dedicated to supporting the suffering and persecuted Church.

HELP SYRIA. Aid to the Church in Need (ACN) has launched an emergency appeal for
the people in northern Syria desperate for help following the devastating
earthquakes. ACN is begging for funds to support their long-time local project
partners on the ground in Syria. To read more about what ACN is doing and to make
an offering please visit www.aidtochurch.org/syriaearthquake 

A
LP

H
A

 IN
FO

https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/chatswood/ministries/alpha
http://www.aidtochurch.org/syriaearthquake


THE WILD GOOSE
 

Reflection and Discussion on the 
Holy Spirit, beginning March 7.

 
Tuesdays 7:30pm-  9:00pm

Magnificat Room, Kirk Street
 

All welcome!
Any questions? Contact Gill at
 gillian-hawkins@bigpond.com

 
The Wild Goose series is truly a work of the Holy
Spirit. “Wild Goose” was a term that the ancient

Celts had for the Holy Spirit. 
It is a 14 part series featuring Fr Dave Pivonka and
various interviews. Shot in various locations from

Niagara Falls to the California desert, 
 

The Wild Goose invites viewers to an encounter, or
a renewed encounter, with the Holy Spirit.

 
 

 
Now available with Fr Joey.

 
For more information please e-mail the parish
office at chatswoodoffice@bbcatholic.org.au

Spiritual 
Direction

C O M M U N I T Y  N E W S

Chatswood St Vincent de Paul received 4 requests for help in January. 
Three of these were from people already known to us. An old age pensioner 
sought help with dental needs and food, another Disability Support pensioner 
had paid up his bills but had nothing left to live on, whilst a third, also 
Disability support, had just been released from hospital following a stroke and
needed help to get back to managing affairs. 
An itinerant sought a top up for her Optus. Assistance in excess of $300 was 
provided.

Chatswood Vinnies January Report

THE MINISTRY OF



C O M M U N I T Y  N E W S

Home Visitation of the Blessed Virgin Mary

FLORAL 

 OUR LADY OF DOLOURS ALTAR SOCIETY

Altar flower arrangements can donated to
honour any special occasion. 

Donations can be made on a one-time
basis or annually. The suggested donation
for floral arrangements is $100. 

Volunteers will then beautifully and simply
arrange your flowers for Sunday.

Please submit your donation at least one
month prior to the date you would like to
dedicate the flowers.

To reserve a date on the calendar, contact
the parish on 02 9410 9000 or
chatswoodoffice@bbcatholic.org.au 

Donations

Scan this QR code to donate to the first or
second collection for our Parish. 

Thank you for the many ways in which you
support our parish!



C O M M U N I T Y  N E W S



C O M M U N I T Y  N E W S





A R O U N D  A N D  A B O U T



A R O U N D  A N D  A B O U T

23
FEB

Serra Vocations Mass and Dinner Meeting

Father Aldrin Valdehueza will be celebrating Mass for Serra at
Sacred Heart Church Pymble on Thursday 23rd February 2023. 

The evening commences with Mass at 6.00 PM followed by a light
meal and a short meeting.

Following the meeting Father Aldrin will speak to us about our
Lenten journey.  

Please telephone: Terry Scanlan on 0438 887 295 or email
terry_scanlan@bigpond.com if you would like to attend.

26
MAR

Day of the Unborn Child

10:30am Mass at St Mary's Cathedral, Sydney
12:00pm Street Procession
1:30pm Benediction

Join the celebration and commemoration of the importance and
beauty of all life.

28
SEP

The Art of Liturgical Celebration
Liturgy and Music Conference 28-30 September, Brisbane

6 Keynote presentations, 50+ Workshops, Conference Mass, Panel
Discussion, Regional Interest Group, Yarning Circles, Conference
Dinner, Trade and Resource Exhibits.

This conference is an absolute MUST for all liturgists, musicians,
clergy, choristers, lay liturgical ministers, composers, teachers,
conductors, liturgy teams, campus ministers - all who love liturgy
and music! Enquiries: liturgy@liturgybrisbane.net.au 

ON
GOING

Meditation Days at St Benedict's Monastery, Arcadia 
Invitation to St Benedict’s Monastery, 121 Arcadia Rd, Arcadia for 2023 :
 Sundays - 19th February, 21st May, 20th August and 19th November.
 For our Introduction and Renewal Days for Christian Meditation.
 Timetable : Arrival from 10am to register for a 10:30am start,
presentations, introduction to meditation, periods of meditation, Mass,
information exchange, conclusion around 3pm.
 Book display and morning tea provided, BYO picnic lunch.

 Enquires : Ann Bergman, anniebergman@hotmail.com  or Ann Lomas ,
atlomas@bigpond.com / 9653 2637
 Possible accommodation in the Monastery Guest House: Fr Michael Kelly,
0455 329 607 mkelly@silvestrini.org

mailto:anniebergman@hotmail.com
mailto:atlomas@bigpond.com
mailto:mkelly@silvestrini.org


A R O U N D  A N D  A B O U T



Love God
Mark 12:30

Worshiping Together
 

Leading Reflective Lives

Liturgy and Music
 

Prayer and Spirituality 
 

Love One Another
John 13:34

Nurturing Relationships
 

Caring for our World
 

Caring for One Another
 

Community and Family
 

Ecology and Social Justice
 

 Support and Visitations

Make Disciples
Matthew 28:18-20

 
 

Growing in Faith
 

Sharing the Good News
 

Building our Future

Catechesis and Formation
 

Mission and Evangelisation
 

Administration and
Stewardship

Supports all ministries Building our Future Administration and
Stewardship

O U R  C I R C L E S  O F  M I N I S T R Y

Reason for 
Ministry

Ministry
Circle

Scope

P A R K I N G



Monday Mass 12:30pm.

Tuesday Mass 9:00am &
12:30pm.

Wednesday Mass 9:00am &
12:30pm. 

Thursday Mass 9:00am &
12:30pm.
Reconciliation: 7:00pm.

Friday Mass: 9:00am &
12:30pm. 

Saturday Mass: 9:00am
Reconciliation: 9:30am.

Sunday Masses: 

5:30pm Vigil 
(Saturday Night).

7:30am

9:00am

10:30am

 5:30pm
Youth Mass 

Parish Support Team:

I N F O  A T  A  G L A N C E

Parish Priest: Very Rev Dr David Ranson VG
david.ranson@bbcatholic.org.au 
Personal blog: davidranson.com.au 
Twitter: @FrDavidRanson
 
Assistant Priest: Rev Fr Joey Frez
joey.frez@bbcatholic.org.au | (02) 9410 9027
 
Assistant Priest: Rev Fr Marek Woldan
marek.woldan@bbcatholic.org.au | (02) 9410 9028
 
Deacon: Rev Kevin Hale
kevin.hale@bbcatholic.org.au | (02) 9410 9026
 
Parish Services Officer: Olivia Lee
chatswoodoffice@bbcatholic.org.au | (02) 9410 9000
 
Administrative Assistant: Chloe Aylward
chatswoodadm@bbcatholic.org.au | (02) 9410 9021

Parish Director of Music: Patrick Harrison
chatswoodmusic@bbcatholic.org.au | (02) 9410 9034
 
Children’s Ministry Coordinator: Angela Hague
angela.hague@bbcatholic.org.au | (02) 9410 9033 
 
Children’s Ministry Assistant: Mona Saouma
mona.saouma@bbcatholic.org.au | (02) 9410 9024
 
Facilities and Finance Manager: Michael Mercer
michael.mercer@bbcatholic.org.au | (02) 9410 9030
 
Book-keeper: Amelia Lee
amelia.lee@bbcatholic.org.au | (02)9410 9032
 

Mass This Week:

 

The Parish Office is open Monday to Friday
from 9:00am - 5:00pm.

 
You are always welcome to call in or visit us.

facebook.com/OLDChatswood

bbcatholic.org.au/chatswood

Want to receive the bulletin via e-mail?
Contact Olivia at

Olivia.Lee@bbcatholic.org.au 

mailto:david.ranson@bbcatholic.org.au
mailto:joey.frez@bbcatholic.org.au
mailto:aldrin.valdehueza@bbcatholic.org.au
mailto:kevin.hale@bbcatholic.org.au
mailto:chatswoodmusic@bbcatholic.org.au
mailto:angela.hague@bbcatholic.org.au
mailto:michael.mercer@bbcatholic.org.au
mailto:amelia.lee@bbcatholic.org.au


T H E  K I D S '  B U L L E T I N








